
2019 TERM 4: Week  8 – Monday 2nd December 

Term 4:  Important Dates 

DEC    Mon  2 BOT meeting 

          Wed 4 H& S meeting 2pm 

       Thur 5   Mobile Library 

Fri 6 Marae Visit – whole school 

Wed 11 Senior Prize giving  &                

Graduation Evening 

Thur 12 Last day of term 

2020  

Tue 4th Feb 

First day Term 1     

HUIRANGI  SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 

Our school year is rapidly coming to a close with only this week and part of 
next to go.   

This Friday the whole school is involved in a visit to the Kairau Marae on 
Matarikoriko Road, off Waitara Road.  Please arrive with your children at 
10 mins to 9 and feel free to stay for the powhiri and whanau hui in the 
early part of the morning.  Children will need their water bottle, a good 
lunch and morning tea, and should have sunscreen applied before they 
leave home.  Boys need to wear a tidy pair of long trousers or track pants 
and girls are to wear a dress or skirt that covers their knees [a sarong or 
wrap around is fine]. Wait at the gate for the formal part of the welcome 
to begin. At 2.50pm both bus and cars will collect children from the                 
Marae.   

I would like to thank our Home & School group for their fantastic efforts 
throughout this year.  Your fundraising and support of the school is very 
much appreciated.  Huge thanks too, to Greg Jupp Electrical for being our 
Duffy Books In Homes sponsor for 2019. This programme is a definite                     
bonus for our children and it is great to have the support from Greg & Nic 
and their team. 

Kind regards 

Tony Williams 

Principal    

Notices:                                                                                                               
Pool Key Hire: These are available for hire to our school families and Huirangi residents only.  The cost is $50 per 
key and are available from the school.  Please bring the correct cash or cheque and an adult will need to sign our 
pool contract before a key can be given out.                                                                                                                                     
    The last day to hire a key is Thursday 12th December. 

Library Books & Readers: Please gave a good look around home and return all library books and school readers/
journals by Wednesday this week to enable staff to complete the annual stock take. 

Bus/Activity Accounts: Thanks to                        
families who have contacted the school to 
check on their bus and activity                          
accounts.  Refund cheques [sorry we cannot 
do internet refunds] will be sent home later 
this week and early next week. Please bank 
these cheques promptly as our financial year 
end is 31 December.  

Camp 2020:  Parents who wish to stay                     
overnight at the camp in March next year 
need to pick up a Police Vet check form from 

the office, complete it 
and return it to us by                  
Friday this week please.   

Apologies for the tight 
time frame, but the 
forms need to be lodged 

with the Police well before the Christmas 
break. 

You are Invited to our 

Senior Prize-Giving & Year 6 Graduation Evening                                                                                 

Wednesday 11th December 2019                                                                                                 

It will be held at school and the format will be:- 

5.30pm – 6.15pm time for a BYO picnic tea on the lawn [optional]   

6.30pm  - The Principal’s Address                                                                                   

Kapa Haka performance                                                                                                        

Chairperson’s Address                                                                                                                    

Presentations to Staff                                                                                                       

 Awards / Presentations to Senior students 

 Presentation of Pierce Fairhurst Memorial Trophy by                                 

last years recipient Emily Beazley & Aydan Hulena-Merito                              

Group singing    



 W’akako’a    Maia    Tika     Pono 

2020 HUIRANGI SCHOOL hours                                                           

Start - 9am  [earliest drop off time is 8.15am]                                                                                         

Morning tea - 10.40 to 11am                                                                              

Lunch  - 12.30pm to 1.15pm                                                                       

End of Day  - 3pm [latest time for children to be                                          

   picked up is 3.15pm] 

PUBLIC HEALTH NURSE    

 Our Public Health Nurse  is Gillian Boyce.                                  

Gill can be contacted on                                                                    

7537790 extn 7076 or 0274064822  

 

        The fabulous Spiegel Tent performance last Friday attended by Rooms 3 & 4! 

 

 

 

 

       

Huirangi Home & School Executive   

  President: Adam Pearce  Ph 0274 745315                                                                                             

 Secretary:  Jo Alldridge   Ph 021 402538  

  Treasurer:  Nicola Jupp   Ph 0274 314113 

2019 Duffy Books in Homes Sponsor     

LOCKDOWN PROCEDURE 

In the event of a real lockdown parents will be alerted via the app 

and it will say: 

‘ Huirangi School is in lockdown’ 

When you see this, please refrain from contacting school, or any 

teacher/teacher aide as this could lead to distraction of their    

primary focus, which is caring for our students. Please do  not 

drive up to school, or attempt to enter the school. 


